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ALL INDIA BANK OFFICERS’ ASSOCIATION
CENTRAL OFFICE

2nd Floor, 109/10, Angappa Naicken Street, 
CHENNAI - 600 001

Ph: 25265511 / Mobile: 98406 45081 Fax: 044-25249081 / e-mail : aiboa.hq@gmail.com  Website: www.aiboa.org

Circular No.18/VIII/2025
30th April 2025.

TO : ALL STATE COMMITTEES / AFFILIATED UNITS:

Comrades,

AIBOA DECIDED TO EXTEND FRATERNAL SUPPORT
TO THE CTU’s STRIKE

ON 20th MAY 2025

* * * * *
Our organisation, the legally recognised one, had a plan to conduct an office bearers/Advisors 
meeting on 28th April 2025 to discuss and decide the course of action to be adopted pertaining to 
the Strike called by 10 Central Trade Unions on 20th May 2025. The meeting was postponed due 
to certain organisational assignments.

2. The postponed GOOGLE meet of office bearers was conducted on 29th April 2025 under the 
Presidentship Com. A.N. Suresh. The meeting congratulated the Com. A.V. Vithal Koteswara 
Rao, DGS AIBOA for conducting the 3rd National Conference of AIIDBIOA at Bengaluru on 26th 
and 27th April 2025, in which he was re-elected unanimously as a General Secretary and Com. 
Sarubh Kumar as President of AIIDBIOA. In addition to this organisational activity, All India 
Union Bank Officer Staff Association (AIUBOSA) led by Com. D.S. Ganesan, DGS, AIBOA and 
General Secretary, AIUBIOSA secured an advancement through legal intervention in reiteration 
of the provisions of the Government Guidelines dated 08.08.2014 as well as 26.11.2024 in the 
transfer policy for officers in Union Bank of India.

3. The undersigned pointedly presented the gross root level depressed feelings of the inept 
handling of the 5 day banking week to secure work-life balance for the young aspirants as well 
as failure to raise the resistant movement collectively against the proposed disinvestment 
process of IDBI, which will certainly facilitate the next step of reducing the Government equity in 
5 Public Sector Banks viz: Central Bank of India, Indian Overseas Bank, Bank of Maharashtra, 
Punjab & Sind Bank and UCO Bank. The participants were advised to express their opinion 
about our participation in the proposed strike call on 20.05.2025 given by CTUS.
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4. After soliciting the opinion from the participants, overwhelmingly, the expression made by 
them was to extend fraternal support to the Strike on 20.05.2025. Our organisation was the 
only officers’ organisation observed in the past the Strike call in MARCH 2022 given by CTUS.

Therefore, it has been decided not to participate in the Strike and to extend fraternal 
support. Our organisation directs the State committees, Affiliated Units and members 
to extend fraternal support to the striking work force and not to do any clerical work on 
20.05.2025.

Yours Comradely, 

/S.NAGARAJAN/ 
GENERAL SECRETARY

REPRODUCED BY KARNATAKA BANK OFFICERS’ ORGANISATION (REGD.) MANGALURU-575 003

 
Mangaluru (Suresha Hegde S.)
02.05.2025 GENERAL SECRETARY

ALL INDIA BANK OFFICERS’ ASSOCIATION ... ... ... ZINDABAD

KARNATAKA BANK OFFICERS’ ORGANISATION ... ... ... ZINDABAD

OFFICERS - WORKMEN UNITY ... ... ... ZINDABAD


